Parental Communication & Engagement













Message from Headteacher

It's been a fun packed, final week of the Spring Term! On Monday, our U15s Netball Team won a whopping 32 - 5 against Ellowes Hall. Player of the Match was Isobel Hobday.



On Tuesday, PSHE was delivered across the school during Periods 2 and 3. Year 7 took part in Active Citizenship where pupils continued their exploration of active citizenship, with a particular focus on ways to make a positive impact in the local community. Additionally, each form participated in a school litter pick to contribute to maintaining a clean and sustainable environment. Below is some of the litter that was collected. Well done Year 7!



Parent/Carer Weekly Bulletin WC 28 April 2025

Year 8 pupils examined the risks associated with sharing sexual images, exploring both the legal and emotional consequences. They also learned strategies for managing pressure to share such images and identified sources of support for individuals who may be pressured to send or share inappropriate content.

Year 9 pupils learnt about the health risks associated with smoking, vaping and the consumption of alcohol.

Year 10 had representatives from Halesowen College deliver a session on CV writing, after which students engaged in a reflective exercise regarding their work experience placements.

Year 11 pupils gained an understanding of the various pathways to parenthood, the implications of underage pregnancy, pregnancy-related choices, and the legal options available in such circumstances.

Thanks to Mrs Barrett for all her hard work in putting these PHSE sessions together.

As you know, we recently achieved our Music Mark Award and have now been presented with our award from the DPA Head of Service, Claire Pennycooke. Congratulations to our Music Department who have worked incredibly hard to achieve this amazing accolade and to all our many talented music students who have made this possible!



This week, Dudley Performing Arts also held their Spring Festival Concerts across the disciplines of brass, woodwind, strings and contemporary. We are extremely proud of the following Dormston pupils who have taken part and represented our School so fantastically - Tess Wilkinson, Imogen Rose, Kelvin Benion, Frazer Bateman, George Dupree and Sophie Barnet. Well done to them all!

Parent/Carer Weekly Bulletin WC 28 April 2025

On Friday, lots of our Year 9s brought in items for 'Black Country Foodbank'. Black Country Foodbank helps vulnerable individuals and families in crisis through the provision of 3 days emergency food supplies while a longer-term solution is developed. Dormston's School Council picked this charity for Year 9 because it provides an enormous impact for those who are struggling, and it gives them great help and a space to reduce stress for those in need. Well done Year 9!



This week in school we have also been celebrating and learning about different cultures in school and on Friday we held our Culture Celebration event where we had Bhangra dancing, kabaddi, hair braiding, henna design along with music and food. Students were also allowed to come in any cultural dress or wear colours from their flag. A massive THANK YOU to Mrs Downie and Miss Downie for all their hard work in organising the wonderful celebrations this week.



Parent/Carer Weekly Bulletin WC 28 April 2025

For the past two weeks the English Department have been trialling the removal of mobile phones to prevent a loss of focus in learning. This trial has gone well. Student feedback has been positive - their only observation was that lessons start a little slower as we ensure they are switched off and in their bags. Staff have reported that lesson engagement and student attentiveness have improved. After half term all Curriculum Leaders will be adopting the English model with a view to rolling this out with all classrooms. I am sure you will agree that less distractions = better learning.

Don't forget that we break up for the Easter Holidays today for 2 weeks. Students should return to school on Monday 28 April 2025 to a Week 1 Timetable. Just a reminder that contrary to social media or any uniform suppliers, wearing Summer Polo Shirts after Easter is <u>'optional'</u>.

FODC's #Pre-Loved Pop Up Shop will also be open on Monday 14 April 2025 at 10.00am - 12.00pm.

Best wishes.



Mrs Sutton Headteacher

Key Letters/Information Sent Out Recently

The vast majority of all letters are now emailed home and we use electronic reply slips as much as possible. The criterion for 'selected student only' opportunities are based on various factors depending on its focus. Unfortunately, we are unable to allow every student the opportunity to be involved with every activity which we understand sometimes causes disappointment. If you require more details about the selection process for any opportunity please contact the event organiser.

- Year 8 Update Letter April 2025;
- Year 11 Update Letter April 2025;
- Well-being for All Sheet April 2025.

Events/Reminders

- Year 8 Vaccinations Wednesday 30 April 2025;
- Year 7 On-line Consultation Evening Booking System Opens Thursday 1 May 2025;
- New York Trip 2026 2nd Deposit Due (£200) Saturday 3 May 2025.

Updates

Year 11 - Study Hacks

Please see below link for some great study hacks! https://www.fromthesidelines.uk/study-hacks

Reading Habits

We are constantly looking at ways to improve our pupils' reading habits and skills. To this end we would like to invite all parents/carers to take part in a short survey regarding your child's reading at home and in school. The survey should take no longer than 10 mins to complete and will prove invaluable in helping us develop and refine out reading programmes in school. Your support is much appreciated. https://forms.office.com/e/jtMVnhN9aU

Parent Webinar Opportunity - Thursday 24 April 2025

Please find below information for a Parent Webinar that takes place on Thursday 24 April 2025 at 3.00pm via MS Teams. It will be looking at how to recognise and understand anxiety in children and young people.



Learn to play with DPA





Congratulations/Well Done

Headteacher Commendations

Congratulations go to the following students who received Headteacher Commendations this week.

		IZ a la disa. Dia sadi a sa		
Sophie Barnett	Frazer Bateman	Kelvin Benion	Tess Wilkinson	